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Interactive dialogue with the Independent Expert on protection against violence and discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity

New York, 28 October 2022

Mr. Chairperson,

Slovenia aligns with the EU statement.
Mr Independent Expert, 

The Government of Slovenia is currently making decisive steps towards equality of LGBTI persons in our society.

With the proposal for amendment of our Family Code earlier this month, Slovenia aims to legalize marriage for same-sex couples, while also equalizing all rights and responsibilities of the same-sex couples, including the right to adopt children. The proposed amendment follows the decisions of the Constitutional Court of the Republic of Slovenia.

Mr Independent Expert,

We welcome your timely and relevant report in which you emphasize that LGBTI human rights defenders are often targeted on the basis of their gender and/or sexual identity and on their role as social leaders. These patterns may be the result of a preexisting structural discrimination, criminalization or exclusionary social norms. Addressing root causes leading to such inequalities is therefore needed. 

LGBTI and gender-diverse persons live in fear of prosecution in the context of armed conflicts and they are often marginalized or excluded from evacuation and emergency response processes. How can we better integrate and include the LGBTI and gender-diverse persons in the UN-led emergency response processes?

In conclusion, allow me to reiterate Slovenia’s support for your work and mandate. It should be our common goal to advance human rights for all and leave no one behind. 

Thank you.
